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would be expected to bill similar levels of service for
the same encounter. The resources used by a facility
for a visit may be quite different from the resources
used by a physician for the same visit. Facilities should
code a level of service based on facility resource con-
sumption, not physician resource consumption. This
includes situations where patients may see a physician
only briefly, or not at all.”

CMS also stated that if hospitals set up these guide-
lines (mapping systems) and follow them, they would
be in compliance with OPPS coding requirements for
the visits.

An additional requirement added by CMS was that
the distribution of E/M codes should result in a normal

bell curve. If a facility is using an accurate ED acuity
form to report the six levels of service, a bell curve
should be the result when developed into a graph. 

To assess the appropriateness of a hospital’s E/M
mapping system for facility ED visits, display fre-
quency of billing for each E/M code in a graph for-
mat. The bell-curve graph on p. 8 shows billing
patterns for a community hospital that sees 20,000
ED patients per year and is using an acuity form that
does not properly identify the appropriate E/M level
based on the resources consumed. 
• Approximate national Medicare reimbursement for

the accurate bell curve: $3,021,782 per 12 months.
• Approximate national Medicare reimbursement for

Source: Administrative Consultant Service Inc., Shawnee, OK.
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